Putney Historical Society Board Meeting 02/01/18 6:30PM

Present: Ruth Barton, Carolyn Handy, Lyssa Papazian, Barry Stockwell, Barbara Taylor, Tom Jamison, Tim Ragle, Maryann Toffolon, Lindley Speers

Also present: Fletcher Proctor

A motion was made by Lyssa and seconded by Barbara to to adopt the following resolution:

RESOLVED, that the agreement contained in the Lease Agreement dated Octber 9,

2014, entered into between the Putney Historical Society, Seller, and Next Stage Arts Project,

Incorporated, a Vermont non-profit corporation with principal place of business in Putney,

Vermont, Buyer, providing for the sale to the Next Stage Arts Project, Incorporated, of property

owned by Putney Historical Society, Inc., located at 15 Kimball Hill Road in Putney, Vermont,

Vermont, and consisting of 0.26 acres of land with the former Congregational Church building

located thereon for a total consideration of One Dollar and other valuable consideration, is

hereby ratified, confirmed and approved; and it is further

RESOLVED, that Putney Historical Society, Inc., sell, transfer and convey to said Next

Stage Arts Project, Incorporated, said property according to the terms and conditions

contained in said lease agreement; and it is further

RESOLVED, that Putney Historical Society, Inc., as a condition of the sale enter into a

lease agreement with Next Stage Arts Project, Incorporated, providing for continued use by

Putney Historical Society, Inc., of space within the building at 15 Kimball Hill Road for archive

storage, a shared office, meetings and events; and it is further

RESOLVED, that Lindley Speers; Tom Jamison; or Barbara Taylor be and hereby are

authorized to execute and deliver on behalf of Putney Historical Society, Inc., a warranty deed

to Next Stage Arts Project, Incorporated, and a lease agreement with Next Stage Arts Project,

Incorporated, and to execute and deliver such other instruments and documents and perform

such other acts as may be reasonably necessary in order to effectuate said transactions.

Motion approved.  Lindley signed the certificate of resolution.

Fletcher sent proposed lease agreement to Steve Phillips with copy to PHS board members.  Steve made some changes and sent back his version today, Lyssa will send us Steve's version.  

Barry questioned if we would need to obtain event insurance?  We don't think so and would like that removed.  Section 5 wording sounds likeNSAP would not be responsible for heating, electric, etc. for the space we lease, that should be revised.

Meeting adjorned at 6:55pm.

